City of Minneiska
Council Minutes
May 6, 2025

Mayor, Mark Tibor called the Minneiska City Council Meeting to order. City Clerk, Christine Hicks; Council Members Mike Konkel, Suzie Ehlo, Andy Ehlo, & Scott Splittstoesser were in attendance.  

Christine read the minutes from the April meeting.  Mike motioned to approve the minutes; Scott seconded. All Approved.

Suzie gave the Treasurer’s report and presented the bills. The city net worth is $72,534.93 Mike motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay all bills. Scott seconded. All Approved.

Ordinances and Resolutions:  none


Old Business:   

Road Maintenance meeting with Wabasha County.  They have agreed to assist but there will be costs associated. Assessment of city roads to be completed in May to determine the work needed.  

Winona County Hazard Mitigation Plan information was submitted.  Winona had some follow up questions.

Mike has started mowing maintenance around town.

Mike made a motion to accept Co Op agreement with DNR for Boat Landing, Suzie seconded. All Approved. Contract signed by Mark (Mayor) and Christine (Clerk)

Flowers to be planted around the flagpole on May 15th at 6pm

Discussion on short term rentals to be tabled until June Meeting to allow time for additional research

Council to read through current revised code book and make comments and notes for June meeting

New Business

Workers’ Compensation Insurance up for renewal.  Suzie motioned to approve. Mike seconded.  All Approved.

Mike will put up flags this month.

Culverts are in need of some maintenance/ clean out.

Weed maintenance will be completed this month

Variances related to building permits will continue to be on a “by case” basis with residents completing the appropriate form. 

Andy completed oath office for city council member.  

Mike requested a “set back” variance to build a shed on property on Taylor Hill Drive .  Scott motioned to approve.  Suzie seconded.  All Approved.

Andy motioned the meeting be adjourned: Suzie seconded. All Approved.  Meeting adjourned. 

Recorded by Christine L Hicks, City Clerk  	

